Easton Board of Police Commissioners Regular Meeting Easton Public Library Community Room

October 14, 2019

The Easton Police Commission Meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm by Chairman Colangelo.

Present were:

Rich Colangelo, Chairman Marvin Gelfand, Vice Chairman Thomas A. Herrmann, Secretary Laurie Israel, Commissioner

Also present: Chief Tim Shaw

I. PRELIMINARY BUSINESS

A. Correspondence: The Connecticut State Police sent a letter to Chief Shaw indicating a Unit Citation Award will be presented to the EPD on October 23 for its role in the Navin homicide investigation. PO French was recognized by the Easton Public Library for contributions to the Summer Reading Program. Sgt. Spencer and PO Festa were thanked by a scooter owner with a flat tire.

II. PUBLIC COMMENT

None

ш. CHIEF'S MONTHLY ACTIVITY REPORT

- A. The September Incident Analysis was reviewed noting three (3) delayed responses: one (1) on the first shift, one (1) on the second shift, and one (1) on the third shift.
- B. Sgt. Arnold and PO Ceccarelli will be recognized for 20 years of service to the EPD.
- C. Sgt. Arnold requested the State perform a traffic study at 136 and Redding Road to improve traffic flow.

IV. **NEW BUSINESS**

A. A motion was made by Vice Chairman Gelfand to approve the Minutes for the Special Meeting of September 16, 2019. Commissioner Israel seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

Commissioner Herrmann made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:35 pm and the motion was seconded by Vice Chairman Gelfand. The motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted:

Commissioner Thomas A. Herrmann, Secretary